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NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 
Roache Road Well Project 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City of Watsonville (the City) has prepared an Initial Study to evaluate the 
environmental impacts of the proposed Roache Road Well Project, described below, and intends to adopt a 
Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) in accordance with the California Environmental Quality Act.  The 
Initial Study concludes that the proposed project would not have a significant adverse effect on the 
environment if the mitigation measures identified in the Initial Study are adopted and made conditions of 
approval of the proposed project. 
 

FROM:   Beau Kayser, Water Operations Division 
  City of Watsonville, Public Works & Utilities 
  250 Main Street, Watsonville, California 95076 
  831-768-3193, beau.kayser@cityofwatsonville.org 
 

PUBLIC REVIEW PERIOD: The Initial Study and Proposed MND are available for public review online: 
 

• https://www.cityofwatsonville.org/833/Projects 

 
The Watsonville public counter and Main Street library are closed due to COVID-19. If you need to review a 
hard copy, please contact Beau Kayser (phone and email are above and below). 
 
The Initial Study and proposed MND are available for a 30-day review period beginning Wednesday, July 1, 
2020 and ending Thursday, July 30, 2020.  Comments on the Mitigated Negative Declaration must be 
submitted in writing within the 30-day review period and sent by mail, fax or email to: 
 

Beau Kayser, Water Operations Division 
 City of Watsonville, Public Works & Utilities 
 250 Main Street, Watsonville, California 95076 
 831-768-3193,  Beau.kayser@cityofwatsonville.org 
 
LOCATION OF PROJECT:  The Project is located at 154 Roache Road, Watsonville, California 95076.  The 
project site is currently used as a corporation/storage yard by the City of Watsonville. 
 

SUMMARY OF PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The Roache Road Well Project (project) includes installation of a 
municipal water supply well to provide system redundancy for the City of Watsonville. The project is located 
at 154 Roache Road near Airport Boulevard within the City. The project includes a well and pump station, 
treatment system for potential iron and manganese, backup generator, and utility connections. 
 

If you have questions regarding this notice, please contact Beau Kayser, Public Works Department, City of 
Watsonville, 250 Main Street, Watsonville, California 95076 or by telephone at 831-768-3193 or email at 
beau.kayser@cityofwatsonville.org. 
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